
BROULEE PUBLIC SCHOOL PARENTS AND CITIZENS ASSOCIATION 
GENERAL MEETING 
MINUTES
Date:  Thursday 26th November 2015 
Meeting Opened:    Meeting opened at 07:05pm
.
Present:  As per attendance sheet 
.
Apologies:  Belinda Sanderson, Rachel Dunne, Andrew Smith, Caroline McDonald 
Minutes:  Minutes for general meeting Thursday 22nd October 2015 read and accepted as true and correct. Motioned by Rob Wildman and seconded by Nina Holland   
Guest Speaker:
Kelly Bowman – AEU Gonski representative
Kelly gave a presentation in the Icentre about the Gonski model and highlighted that the current prime Minister appears to be taking notice and may take it on board. There was talk about her returning at a later date and speaking to a larger audience. 
Business arising from previous minutes:
1. Standing Desks (Grant application unsuccessful) 
Tim talked about using existing desks and modifying the legs to extend the tables. The leg extensions would be locked in place for safety. Each table extensions may cost around $20 with some volunteer labour. Tim will return at the next meeting with a final prototype. 
2. Jon Maden's Marimba Workshop 

Following the same theme the school used at the last workshop. 

3. Canteen online ordering and Clare Ferguson and Stacey will look into this.
Correspondence:
In:
Email: 12th November  – Southern Phone – Grant application unsuccessful 
Email: 2nd November  – P&C Federation  – Survey request
Email November – Council/Nina Holland – Car parking issue

Out:
Business arising out of correspondence
Nina spoke to council about the parking issue around the school and raised a concern. It became apparent the council was not aware of any parking issues around the school. There are existing parking options at Captain Oldrey. Publish a P&C item in the Scoop encouraging parking at Captain Oldrey park. Council indicated that if parents have a concern regarding parking around the school to please contact the council directly.
Reports:
Principals Report
as attached:   
Treasurers Report 
as attached:   

Wish List: 
Current wish list is Version 11.
Fund raising Sub-Committee Report: 
As attached.
Uniform Report: 
As attached.
Canteen Report:  
As attached
Gonski Sub Committee Report:  

As attached
General business:   
1. Re-usable fruit and vegetable bags.

Look at making recyclable bags for the southern harvest festival. There appears to be material available to make them.

2. Amphitheatre
In order to go ahead we need to obtain a baseline cost from the builder. Natalie is investigating the use of various materials. The location and style of the seating is agreed upon. Rob Wildman motioned allocating the specified sum of $5700 towards the project as raised by the Golf funding day and Natalie Greenway seconded. An additional sum will be provided by Natalie Fairweather based on negotiations with the contractor.
3, Fun run 2016 – A meeting has been held and we are seeking $1000 business sponsorship. There was a suggestion to contact a local rock climbing wall company that is starting up. Fun run details to be sent the front office.
Meeting closed      9:10pm 
Next meeting:   11th Februrary 2016
Minutes accepted as true and correct. 
Signed......................................................
Name....................................................................
Position............................. Date.......................................


